TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

October 18, 2016
Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady, Linda Henry (Assistant)

MISC:  A representative from NH Electric Coop came in to have the Selectmen sign an easement to install poles on Tioga Rd. and Poverty Pond Rd.  Selectmen signed a letter to the Trustee of the Trust Funds requesting the Ferrin Fund interest and reimbursement for the new electronics bin.
HIGHWAY DEPT:  Dean Stevenson said they will be doing a bit of paving tomorrow.  They are preparing for winter. The backhoe needs a new front end.  How will it be funded?  Could he keep it running for a couple of years at which time they would have enough money to purchase a new one. Dean mentioned that a resident on Bunker Hill Rd. may contact them regarding their well running dry.  They approached him and suggested that the work they did on the road may have caused it as huge boulders were removed deep in the road bed.

A letter from these residents was submitted requesting assistance due to their well running dry and the possibility that the Highway Department’s recent actions may have led to this.  After discussion, the Board felt that this was not the case, but rather due to the extremely dry conditions this season.  The Selectmen did authorize the Fire Dept. to provide them with water as a temporary measure for sanitary purposes only and not for drinking or cooking. 

POLICE DEPT:  Chief Stevens said he and the other two officers would be on duty during Trick or Treat on Monday. He also reported he had a new radiator installed in the cruiser.
 With no further business to conduct, the meeting adjourned at 8:05pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Henry

Tom Seymour, Chairman

       Robert Dupuis

           Mike Brady 

